
Project Description 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) plans to 
install a new midblock crossing along Goldenrod Road (State 

Road 551) between Restful Street and University Garden 
Drive in the Goldenrod community. The purpose of the 

project is to provide a safer crossing location for pedestrians.  
 

The proposed crossing will be equipped with a pedestrian 

activated signal known as a Pedestrian Hybrid Beacon 

(PHB). The signal is dark until the signal button is pushed. 
Once activated, the PHB lights will flash yellow and then turn 

red, requiring cars to stop and providing a safe time for 
pedestrians to cross. The PHB lights will then flash red 

before going dark again. When the red lights are flashing, 
vehicles may proceed with caution after stopping if there are 

no pedestrians in the crossing. More information is available 

on the back of this handout. 
 

Currently, the only signalized pedestrian crossing locations 

on Goldenrod Road are at University Boulevard to the north 
and Bates Road to the south. A 2023 Pedestrian Crossing 

Study showed many pedestrians crossing between these two 
signalized intersections. The location for this project was 

selected because it had the highest volume of pedestrian 

activity. 
 

In addition to the new midblock crossing, the project will 

adjust the signal timing at Bates Road to provide a Leading 
Pedestrian Interval (LPI) that gives pedestrians a chance to 

cross when traffic in all directions is stopped.  
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Contact Information: 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons 
wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Melissa McKinney, FDOT 
District Five Title VI Coordinator, at Melissa.McKinney@dot.state.fl.us. 

Project Status & Estimated Costs* 

Design: Ongoing - completion late 2026 In-house design 

Right of Way: Within existing —  

Construction: Funded - spring 2027 $           238,000 

*Subject to change   
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